
  

On the verge of the lockdown... 
Like everyone else, the lockdown caught us 
unprepared. When all social gatherings got 
suspended, a number of activities were halted . 
Among the halted activities are two Discipleship 
Training Programs and a healing workshop. DTPs 
were scheduled to happen on 13-15 March at 
UR-Rwamagana and UR-Remera. Israel, the 
campus staff who had organized one of the DTPs, 
shared that though it was halted the few sessions 
that had been covered made a great difference in 
dealing with the uncertainty of life due to 
COVID-19. He said “Considering  the questions they 
are asking in our regular discussions, their attitude 
towards God in this outbreak is recommendable 
because of a session we had on God‘s sovereignty” 

 
 



 

Adapting to the new normal...  

Turatsinze Bosco, the president of GBU-UR-Nyarugenge explains... 
When social gatherings were first stopped, we used social media 
as a way to encourage one another hoping that it will be for a 
short time. We were wrong. A few weeks later we learnt that 
school won’t resume until months later. That’s when, as leaders, 
we started thinking about different ways to keep our members 
connected while also growing spiritually. For spiritual growth, we 
are growing in the word of God through Bible studies. Department 
leaders are the ones in charge of preparing and leading bible 
studies for the whole GBU on WhatsApp. Whereas, cells also 
organize themselves to do small group Bible studies and prayer on 
their own. I would say that in this time of covid-19, Gbu has 
remained active and small groups are still an effective way to 

keep members strong in the faith. The only challenge is that now to have a fellowship 
requires airtime in a time when as students we have no money. 

Jambo Jean Paul, the president of GBU-UNIK, adds… 
For our small group meeting, because not all have WhatsApp, we use normal 

conference calls. However, they are normally expensive. They are only 
affordable during the weekend. Therefore, we had to reschedule small group 
meetings to meet on weekends. Unfortunately, it is still hard to get airtime but 

once we manage it is a great opportunity to sharpen one another. 

Impacted by online ministry 

 



 
 

 

Discipleship continues…   

 



 

The impact goes beyond students… 

NOW LET'S WORK TOGETHER  
FOR MORE IMPACT… 

 
 


